

Water Resources Department

North Mall Office Building 725 Summer Street NE, Suite A Salem, OR 97301-1271 503-986-0900 FAX 503-986-0904

(503) 986-0844

March 4, 2004

Mr. Bob Sproule, General Manager The Dalles Country Club P. O. 1624 The Dalles, OR 97058

Re: Water Level Monitoring Plan - Permit G-15467, file G-15859

Dear Bob:

I have reviewed and approved your water level monitoring plan, dated December 20, 2003. The plan may later be modified upon request, if appropriate. I look forward to receiving your March 2004 water-level data soon.

Please call me at the above number if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Zwart Hydrogeologist

RECEIVED

DEC 22 2003

WATER RESOURCES DEPT SALEM, OREGON

December 20, 2003

Oregon Water Resources Department 725 Summer Street NE, Suite A Salem, OR 97301

Re: Application G-15859, Permit G-15467 (The Dalles Country Club)

The following monitoring program is submitted for your approval. It is a permit condition.

The Dalles Country Club Monitoring Plan

(As required by Permit G-15467)

- 1) Wells that will be reported on under this monitoring plan will be The Dalles Country Club Well #1 (WASC 3231) and #2(WASC 3230).
- 2) The wells will have the water level measurements made on them in March of each year.
- 3) The first measurement under this requirement will be made March of 2004 and will be the reference measurement as required.
- 4) The measurement will be made using the airline/pressure gage installed in each well.
- 5) The gage used will be a direct reading water level measurement gage with 1 foot increments.
- 6) Under normal circumstances, well measurements made in March would be static levels prior to the beginning of the irrigation season.
- 7) The person who makes the measurement will be someone from the club. The club will attempt to work with the local Watermaster in obtaining some training in performing these measurements as changes occur with the person making the measurement.
- 8) The reports will be made annually, within 60 days after the measurement. We will use OWRD Water Level Inventory Sheets.

If you have any question, please contact me at 541-296-5252

Sincerely

Bob Sproule General Manager

The Dalles Country Club

Spraule